
 
Student Government Association 

Senate Meeting 
October 6th , 2020 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

·   Exec Senator Adams 

Approval of the Agenda 

·  SCP Austin 

Special Orders of the Day 
o  Swearing in of new officers (Pride Rep Rowlett) 

o   ROW Award Presented to Transfer Rep Bender From 
Senator Kante 
o   Presentation from Dean Roberts about the Greenwood 
Library and how they adjusted with Covid and also new 
things going on with the library 

§  How can we encourage students wearing masks? 
·   Mascot wearing mask 
·   Take photos with people wearing masks 
(actors) 
·   Raffle to encourage wearing masks 

o   Chat function on the library website has been helpful 
o   Email Dean Roberts with any questions 
o   Instagram: greenwoodlibrary 

New Business 
·   Approval of a new club 

o  Fellowship of Christian Athletes 

§  Grow to all club sports (24+ people per meeting) 
§  Anybody can join (not just athletes) 



·   Recognize Cormier Honors College Sustainable Scholars 
Group for being leaders on campus through these tough times 

Announcements 
·   VA 21 has a lot of different events to get us ready for the 
election (Thursday at 4pm to find out more info on the candidates 
and this year’s election) 
·   L Woods Cabinet always opens for donations on Mon and 
Thursday 8-10 

Open Forum 
·   Virtual open forum response: Parking privileges, workers, 
sanitizing the fab, wearing masks, times for parking 

o  Contact the parking office and/or town of Farmville (Jen 
Cox) with any concerns 

·   Update on construction? 
o  They are starting to cement 
o  Suppose to open on the 9th (don’t hold your breathe) but it 
will be soon when it opens up 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
·   Good job MOBO for Oktoberfest 
·   Thank you, Susan Sullivan, for coordinating the events on campus 
·   Longwood and students are doing well with Covid so we are staying 
put with our policies 
·   Firepits will be coming around campus to be put in various spots 

  
o   Cheryl Steele: 

·   Good job MOBO and Susan Sullivan 
·   Thank you to the students who are working with campus with voter 
registration 
·   If we can all use social media to affirm how well we are all doing with 
wearing masks, that would be great 
·   Good luck with academics 

  
Executive Reports 



o   President Bowen 
·   Sorry for missing meeting 
·   Tell someone you love them 

  
o   Vice President’s Bovat 

·   Thank you for the patience for me with VP 
·   Dinning with directors’ update 

o   Athlete and freshmen to come 
o   All meal swipes can we used in meal exchange format 
o   Everything in D hall is open again but please social distance 
o   Fridges and microwaves in Ark 

§  Request food from POD or Comma 
·   People in my mentor group 

o   Senator Ridpath 
o   Senator Brown 
o   HAS Rep Straten 
o   GSA Rep Pecoraro 
o   HLA Rep Diaz 
  
o   Treasurer’s Lesman 

·   No SFC this week 
·   People in my Group please text me with your name! 

o   FCP Clark 
o   SCC Rep Ford 
o   Senator Rollins 
o   SAC Rep Derrik 
o   Fresh Rep Selhorse 

·   Good luck with Midterms! 
 

  
o   Historian Pillow 

·   Roster on lancer link is your official roster (please remove graduated 
names) 
·   5 people who have not joined Lancer Link roster 
·   Don’t forget to get your flu shot 

  
  
o   Secretary’s Boyle 



·   Hello Happy people 
·   Mentor group 

o   Social Media Chair Diala 
o   Senator 

Griffin 
o   Senator 

High 
o   Senator 

Jones 
o   CBE 

Rep. Hamby 
  

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams: 

·   Committee breakouts today 
·   SGA retreat Oct 27th at the Motin 
·   Heart of VA clinic gives free flu shots every Wed 

o   Same with CVS (if you have insurance) 
·   People in my group 

o   Senator Baffour 
o   Diversity and Inclusion Rep Jackson 
o   Senator Kante 
o   SCP Austin 
o   FSL Rep Jones 
  
o   Senator Luna 

·   FASA 
o   Meeting with Katie to create a tutorial video 
o   If anyone can help that speaks another language 

·   People in my group: 
o   Pride Rep Rowlett 
o   ISAC Rep Tada 
o   VA 21 Rep Graves 
o   FCP Clark 
o   SCP Allen 
o   Transfer Rep Bender 

·   Mentor groups being announced today 
• We are hear for everyone 



 
Student Government Association 

Senate Meeting 
Oct 13th, 2020 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• SDIC Jackson  
Approval of the Agenda 

• SDIC Jackson 
Special Orders of the Day 

• ROW Award Presented to Vice President Bovat From Transfer Rep 
Bender 

• Chief Moony came to talk 
o 24/7 Police Department 
o 18 sworn in officers, 1 investigator 
o We cover all of campus including Lancer Park and Landings 
o Concurrent Jurisdiction over the town of Farmville 
o Come to Chief Moony with any questions *Moony email* 
o What programs do you have (particularly for minority students) to 

reach out to the community to build trust and a relationship? 
 Committee relations panel with 4 officers on it 
 Having a cookout with the campus (tentative date-Oct 29th) 
 Talking to the minority groups personally 
 Come to Chief Moony if anyone has any ideas 

o Lack of communication between LUPD and Farmville Police about 
events/crimes going on...why? 

 We put out an alert if the shots or crime is close to or on 
campus 

 If it is farther away, it is up to Farmville police and there is no 
need to notify students. It can create more problems 

 Some alerts that we go after are false alerts 
 For it to be an alert, it has to be an ongoing issue 

o Can you join us in our future senate meetings? 
 Yes 

o Can SGA build a relationship with LUPD and Farmville police? 



 Yes 
o Will LUPD be working on a relationship with the town of Farmville 

along with the Longwood community? 
 Yes. First and foremost Longwood but also will be associated 

with the community 
New Business 

• Approval of 2 new clubs 
o First Lancers Connect 
o Book Club 

Announcements 
• Elwood’s Cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays 6pm-8pm 

o Always accepting donations 
o If you want to volunteer, head to our website 
o We have a speaker (music) in there now 
o Everyone who comes in to work has to sign a confidentiality 

agreement 
• Registration to vote ends today. The link (from MOBO) will be available in 

the minutes *Add link* 
Open Forum 

• Elwood’s Cabinet is trying to get a bin of snacks and microwavable items to 
be moved into arc 

• Do we know when we would get sent home because of Covid? 
o No, we can not spike anymore however. We need to get our numbers 

down. There is no tentative number to keep track of right now. 
 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
• Hi all 

o   Cheryl Steele: 
• Big thanks to Chief Moony for coming 
• Really neat seeing all of these new clubs forming 
• NSSE survey should have been sent out to all students. Please fill it out and 

share it on social media to get others to fill it out 
• Walkway through Brock Commons is open! 
• We are in a critical point of Covid with cases rising. Lock in and finish the 

last couple weeks out well! 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 



• Questions to me that you'd like me to ask Matt McGregor regarding COVID for 
the first episode of breaks with Bowen 

• Setting up a meeting with Reveley to work on a town hall around elections 
• Reps, be sure to take back information to your orgs 
• Lets strap back in and continue to be diligent as the number of cases rise. Be smart 

if you're hanging with people. If you think there are too many people, there 
probably is.  

• How can we finish this semester strong and let other students know to strap in? 

o   Vice President’s Bovat 
• Still need an athlete rep for Dining With Directors 

o Next meeting is on last tuesday of the month 
• Office Hours 10:30-12:30 tomorrow instead of Friday 
• Mentee group - please text me your names so I can make a groupchat 

o   Treasurer’s Lesman 
• SFC this Thursday at 4pm via zoom 

o HSA and Upchurch Student Advisory Board presenting 
o   Historian Pillow 

• I am in quarantine 
• The health center experience 

o Came around back to ring a doorbell 
o No contact, fast pace 
o Very nice staff 

• Office hours on zoom *Add link* 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People 
• Unfortunately I tested positive for Covid yesterday (Monday). I am in isolation 

until October 20th in Arc. With that being said, my office hours will be via zoom. 
The zoom link will be in the minutes along with in the minutes email. *Add link* 

• Be the reason why someone smiles today and everyday. 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams: 
• Breakout rooms today 
• Planning the retreat 

o   Senator Luna 
• Met with Katie Ritchie last week and have been in touch recently to start working 

on the tutorial video 
• To celebrate First Generation Students we will be tabling Monday November 9th. 

If anyone would like to participate, send a message in the groupme or contact me 
personally.  

• Remember to take things Un Dia A La Vez! It is the best we can do.  
 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Oct 20th, 2020 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Sophomore Class President Austin  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senior Class President Allen  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator Adams From Vice 
President Bovat  

New Business 
• None 

Announcements 
• Class ring sizing till Thursday! Taking requests, link 
• Elwood's Cabinet open Monday and Thursday 
• Motivote 1st place! Good job 

o VA 21 meeting tonight at 6pm link 
Open Forum 

• Reserving problems and cancelling at the last minute? Will there be more 
spaces available in the next couple weeks/semester? 

o Will expand hours for tabling 
o Asked for additional tables (not possible at this point) 

• The tunnel for the construction is sharp, can we put lighting in there or 
straighten the path out or even mirrors? 

o Make the request to Senator Rollins 
 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Dave Love, he’s in charge of the grounds crew and landscaping. Thank you for the 

fire pits! 
o Need help monitoring the fire pits (volunteers?) 



• Our Covid numbers are leveling back out so thank you. It takes all of us to really 
watch the numbers. Be careful around Halloween and the election 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Around 20-25 students were using the fire pits on Saturday last week 
• Shout out to the students who organized Lancer’s Vote! 
• Exec evaluations are coming up in the next couple weeks 
• Good luck! Stay strong 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Met with President reavley 
o He’s proud of us for pushing through the spike 
o He may be stepping into SGA in the future 

• Working on a resolution to have mental health days in the spring 
• Fire pits are amazing for campus! We are making the campus beautiful for 

generations to come 
  

o   Vice President Bovat 
• Let you know about next speaker when I find that out 

o   Treasurer Lesman 

• SFC on Thursday @4 on Zoom 
o Upchurch Student Advisory Board coming back again for reallocation that 

we tabled last week 
• In SFC last week we allocated $550 to HSA for streaming rights to Mean Girls 

o The event is open to all of campus and will be played in Jarman, you can 
also watch from your computer if you register through LancerLink 

o   Historian Pillow 
• SGA would like to recognize the Landscaping and Grounds Department for 

adding fire pits around campus. We appreciate everything you all do for 
campus. 

• Office hours tomorrow (10/21/2020) will be held on zoom 
o https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/96729426232 

• We have seven clubs in the process  
• Keep an eye out for constitutions that need to be edited in the SGA Office 

(UpChurch 301) 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People! 
• I am out of Arc but my office hours will still be online for the remainder of the 

week link 
• I am going to be starting up an Epi Pen initiative to try to get Epipens in public 

places around campus. Anyone want to help? 

https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/96729426232


• Be the reason why someone smiles today and everyday 
 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Retreat next week at the Moton Museum 
• Exec evaluations sent out in about 2 weeks 

o What exec can do better or work on  
o   Senator Luna 

• No recent updates 
• You as a person are very important  

 
Closed Forum 

• Literature concentration and a GIS (Geographical Information System) Minor 
coming to LU 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Nov 3rd, 2020 

  
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
• No report 

o   Cheryl Steele: 
•  In this national election week, emotions are strong and will probably continue to 

be so as the results are determined (which may take more time than usual)—and in 
the post-election period.  Thank you for your contributions toward modeling and 
encouraging respectful conversations and civil discourse, especially with 
differences in opinion.  Inclusion and inclusive leadership are complex and I 
recognize not always easy to navigate.  Many perspectives—one Longwood. 

• Student Engagement staff will be hosting 2 informal opportunities for 
conversation and processing in Upchurch on Wednesday, November 4 from 10am-
2pm (Student Involvement Center, 3rd floor) and 4-6pm in Soza; a Zoom option 
will be available: https://longwood-
edu.zoom.us/j/96216265150?pwd=ZXpSTk9NYlRTMFJWaGxnSnFkZ2NIZz09 
Meeting ID: 962 1626 5150 Passcode: 094662 

•  First Generation Student Celebration—this Wednesday, Nov. 4, 11am-2pm on 
Brock Commons.  Drop by the table for a First Gen button and sticker and help 
celebrate the 26% of Longwood students who are the first in their family to earn a 
Bachelor’s degree! 

• Have a good week and looking forward to seeing you next Tuesday 
 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• Mandatory event in Soza this Thursday from 6-7:30pm.  
• This is Democracy: Charting the Path Forward with President Reveley  
• Reveley will be going over historical context of divisiveness in the country around 

elections and how Longwood is going to move forward  
 

o   Vice President’s Bovat 
• Friday office hours moved to Wednesday (11/4) from 9-11am.  

https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/96216265150?pwd=ZXpSTk9NYlRTMFJWaGxnSnFkZ2NIZz09
https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/96216265150?pwd=ZXpSTk9NYlRTMFJWaGxnSnFkZ2NIZz09


• Update from Dining with the Director: 
• Transitioned the pita and hummus and veggies to separate containers 
• Separated the fruit into separate containers 
• Quesadillas more frequent in the Grill rotation 
• Staff coaching at ABP to remedy quality and speed of service issues 
• Harvest snaps have been ordered for the convenience store locations 
• Staff coaching at Farm Grill to add napkins to the bags 
• We are researching a Boba Tea and cookie decorating event. Stay tuned 
• Health Center director coming to Senate next week 

 
o   Treasurer’s Lesman 

• There will be SFC this week at 4 o'clock on Zoom 
• A reallocation of $750 for the Upchurch University Advisory Board passed in SFC 
• A reallocation of $2,000 for SGA passed in SFC 
• I approved The Outdoor Club's reallocation of $125.28 from their travel line item 

to a new line item for the Twin Lakes Campsite Fee 
• I approved an additional $100 to be reallocated for the Upchurch University 

Advisory Board 
• Tomorrow I will be presenting on SGA/Agency account information in Wilson 

Chamber at 4 o'clock for new clubs 
• Take some time for yourself, we're almost finished! 

o   Historian Pillow 
• 6 clubs in the process 
• There’s 1 constitution in the SGA office that needs to be signed 

 
o   Secretary’s Boyle 

• Hello Happy People! 
• Be the reason someone smiles everyday. 

 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams: 
• Thank you everyone for coming to the retreat last week! 

o   Senator Luna 
• No report 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Nov 10th , 2020 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Historian Pillow  
Approval of the Agenda 

• SCP Austin  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator Griffin From Exec Senator 
Adams  

New Business 
• 25 Live presentation on how to reserve space for events with Ashley Long and 

Malory Minniear 
o Use your Longwood credentials to login into it on the Longwood website 
o Contact Susan Sullivan with any concerns or questions  
o First come first serve for reservations 
o You also have to put your event on lancer link after you schedule it with 25 

live 
• Health center updates with Dr. Goforth 

o You're better off testing at the health center over another place. We have 
rapid testing and we also get tests back quicker because we are a university 

 
 

o People who need to quarantine: 
 Positives 
 Asymptomatic positives 
 Awaiting results 

o You don’t automatically have to go into arc. You can go home, or 
quarantine in your off campus house. 

o Strep and covid are starting to pop up around campus 
o Every situation is different and is case by case, correct? 

 Yes 
• Approval of a new club 

o Invitation to Freedom 



Announcements 
• Elwoods Cabinet open Mondays and Thursdays from 6-8 
• Thank you for helping Mobo out! 
• NPHC is hoisting a forum tonight in order for any students to ask questions about 

greek life (5:30) 
Open Forum 

• What are some fun ideas for us to do to close out the semester? 
o Christmas cookie decorating contest? 
o To-go Thanksgiving dinner in place of the normal Thanksgiving dinner? 
o Next week, there will be some events happening 

 Breakfast for dinner 
• Initiatives spreadsheet? Do we still have that 

o Yes we still have that and it is being updated 
• If anyone has any ideas towards sustainability, contact Senator Jones 

 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
• Update on Covid (thanks to the health center for coming) 

o We got through the Hallooween and election weekend well 
• President Reveley has mentioned to me on how much he enjoyed the Town Hall 

and communicating with the students 
• A lot of discussion about Spring Break 

o Close to a decision 
o Results next week 

• Turn fire pits on earlier this week because of the rain this weekend! 
• What can we do to enhance these last couple weeks? 
• The lighting of the tree will be Nov 16th in the Rotunda 

o   Cheryl Steele: 
• On the SGA website, there is a new posting from Longwood recovers. Take a look 

at it 
• Fill out exec evaluations after this meeting. Please do them before next meeting 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Use the fire pits, they’re fun 
• Drafting up a message to send to Reveley, thanking him for coming last week 
• Thank you to everyone who came last week  
• We are almost done. Let’s push through these last few weeks and take a well 

deserved break 
• If you’re thinking about running for president or any other exec role, it’s never too 

early to reach out to the person in the role to learn more about what we do!  



o   Vice President’s Bovat 
• Moved office hours  
• Dhall cookie decoration possibility for end of semester  

o   Treasurer’s Lesman 
• No money was allocated last week in SFC 
• We will have a quick SFC meeting this week with no presenters 

o   Historian Pillow 
• 3 more groups have started the club process which brings our current number of 

clubs in the process to 9 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People! 
• Dig deep, we are all almost done! 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams: 

• Exec evaluations sent out after senate today. Please fill them out before next week  
o   Senator Luna 

• Fill out the exec forms 
• Next week, I am meeting with Katie to continue the tutorial video for students  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Student Government Association 

Senate Meeting 
Nov 17th, 2020 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Exec Senator Adams  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Secretary Boyle 
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented Senator Patterson to From Senator 
Griffin  

New Business 
• Nothing 

Announcements 
• Elwood’s Cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays 6-8pm 
• Breakfast for dinner 4-8pm tonight at D-Hall 

Open Forum 
• Updates on the Spring Break? Dr Pierson will talk about it in his report. 

 
 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
• Spring Break 

o Get more information later this week in an email 
• Are people using the firepits? 

o Looking for new locations 
o They will be turned on more before Thanksgiving break 

• BOV meeting right before break 
• Maintain social distancing over break 

o   Cheryl Steele: 
• Grateful for all the students 
• Thank you for filling out the evaluations for advisors and Exec 
• The tree in the Rotunda is up! 



• The Greenwood Library and Upchurch University Center are having study 
break snacks this week. Where? when? 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• We have accomplished so much this semester : 
o two resolutions in the works TWO 
o built bridges with organizations we previously have not had relations with  
o held and facilitated two forums to have student voices heard  
o navigated through technical difficulties all semester  
o made it through an entire semester with no breaks 
o made it through semester with global pandemic with no major issues 
o passed 7 clubs with 8 in the process. With 7 sports club constructions being 

reviewed 
o lancerLink revamped 
o pumpkin Carving Competition 
o purchased inflatable tv screen 
o finished first for motivate  

• Evals: taking everything into consideration and will be working to ensure we come 
back next semester better than we finished this one and thank you for your 
feedback! 

• Ideas to improve campus life:  
• Anne will be stepping into VA21 Rep next semester! Thank you so much Amelia 

for your hard work!  
• No senate next week!! 

o   Vice President’s Bovat 
• Spring 2021 senate guests: 

o 3 people/offices you want to come to senate next semester 
o  3 different people speak 

 Longwood recovers 
 Multicultural affairs office 
 Career services 
 CAPS 
 Study abroad 

• No dining with the directors tonight  
• 4-8pm Breakfast for dinner open to all (even no meal plan) 
• Thank you all for doing the exec review and your sweet words! I will take your 

comments and make the changes y’all suggested! 
o   Treasurer’s Lesman 

• We will be having SFC this week at 4 on Zoom 
o Tri-council will be coming for a conference reallocation 

• Thank you for your feedback on the evaluations! 
• Good luck with the last week of classes and enjoy your break! 



 
o   Historian Pillow 

• I’m sorry I didn't get to reach out to everyone 
• I am stepping down from my position 

o   Secretary’s Boyle 
• Hello Happy People 
• I made a new excuse form 
• If anyone wants to help out with sustainability, contact Senator Jones 

davice.jones@live.longwood.edu 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams: 
• Thank you for filling out the evaluations! We will tweak the next form for more 

specific feedback. 
• Committee breakout rooms today :) 
• Breakout Reports: 

o Ac. Aff - mental health days, give leeway for students needing days off 
sometimes, any way to do pass/fail for certain classes. Boost academic and 
mental health moral. 

o Special Topics - big event partnering w sga, table for that and help out with 
that over winter break, intercultural center ideas being thought of. 

o Student Services - construction getting better, stubbs lights! 
o Recruitment - tabling when we come back, set up a QR code about who 

SGA is and who we are. Also before elections, partner with special topics  
o Historian - transferring over after he leaves. 
o Publicity - Holiday decorating event, a meet and greet type of event. 

Decorate cookies. 
o Civic Engagement - VA21 is working on what lobby day will look like, 

online probably. Inauguration watch party potentially. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Student Government Association 

Senate Meeting 
Jan 19th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Exec Senator Adams 
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Peterson  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Exec Senator Luna From VA 21 
Rep Patterson  

New Business 
• None 

Announcements 
• Elwood’s Cabinet opened back up Monday and Thursday 6-8 
• Anne Patterson inducted into Mortarboard 
• Intramural indoor Volleyball 

o Jan 25th - Feb 18th 
o 2 leagues 

• Lobby day is on Jan 26th online 
o Open to all students 
o 8:30-10:45 
o Contact VA 21 Rep Patterson for information 

Open Forum 
• Everyone have a good semester 
• Propose more parking 

o Using staff parking for after hours? 
o Used to have free parking on weekends but that resulted in tickets on 

Monday mornings 
• Scooter system for transportation 

o FAB and walking is a hassle 
o Students could get payed to collect and charge the scooters 

• Senate meeting in Soza? Hybrid? 
o Hard to do due to the governor's order of 10 people indoors 



• How is Longwood and Farmville doing referring to Covid? 
o Looking bad right now 
o The numbers on the dashboard seem high but the majority of those 

students have NOT come back to campus yet 
• Anyway for us to encourage students to use the Covid-wise app? 

o Make a flyer to post on social media about it 
• Why didn’t we get tested before coming back? 

o Because there is no evidence that shows that entry screening tests 
works to stop the community spread of covid 

  
 
 
 
 
 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson: 
• Applaud Matt McGregor for his work with Covid and being on top of it all 
• Student experience this semester and how to enhance it 
• Faculty and staff are getting vaccinated this week 
• Curfew begins 12am and ends at 5am 

o   Cheryl Steele: 
• Welcome back everyone! 
• Please be mindful about weekend gatherings with masks and the amount of 

people 
• Use the chat box for ideas about giveaways on brock commons to enhance 

student life 
Executive Reports’ 

o   President Bowen 
• Town halls this semester 

o Transparency on campus 
o Guest/Covid policy 
o Future of Longwood’s diversity and inclusion 

• If you want to help me with town halls, let me know 
• Office hours 

o Tuesday and Thursday 12-2 
• Stay engaged on zoom including no phones and cameras on 
• Talk to me if you are interested in president 

o   Vice President Bovat 



• Longwood recovers coming next week 
• Dining with directors next Tuesday at 5:30 
• Office hours 

o Tuesday and Thursday 7:45 - 10:15 
o   Treasurer Lesman 

• No SFC this week, remember funding request forms should be emailed to 
me by Sunday at midnight if your organization would like to come to SFC 
that Thursday. 

• My office hours this semester: 
o Tuesdays 11-1 
o Wednesdays 1-2 
o Thursdays 12:30-1:30 

• Mandatory Meetings start tomorrow at 5pm, they are all on Zoom. Each 
organization needs to attend one, if your organization has had leadership 
changes you will need to turn in a new Signature Authorization form 
http://www.longwoodsga.com/sfc-forms-2. 

o Wednesday 1/20 @ 5pm 
o Monday 1/25 @ 7pm 
o Thursday 1/28@ 4pm 
o Monday 2/1 @ 6pm 
o Wednesday 2/3 @7pm 
o Thursday 2/11 @ 3:30pm 

• Information will be coming out soon about Budget Sessions, informational 
meetings will be held on zoom in mid-February and Budgets will happen in 
mid-March 

• Prince Edward County is a hot zone right now for Covid-19 infections, 
please be safe and follow all guidelines when you're in public! 

• Come talk to me if you are interested in running for my position for next 
school year. 

o   Historian Faulk 
• Excited to be historian 
• 8 potential clubs in the process 
• Office hours 

o Tuesday 12-1:30  
o Wednesday 4:30-6 

• Involvement fair on Jan 21st (virtual) 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People 

http://www.longwoodsga.com/sfc-forms-2


• Welcome Back! Hope classes went well 
• Be smart about what you do, referring to Covid. We all represent the student 

body 
• Office hours 2:30-4 on Monday Wednesday 
• If anyone is interested in any exec positions, please reach out to the 

respected person 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams  
• Welcome back, will be checking in with committee heads, look forward to 

retreat ideas soon, finalizing committees next week 
o   Senator Luna 

• Take care of yourself! 
• Take things one day at a time 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Student Government Association 

Senate Meeting 
Jan 26th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Sophomore Class President Austin  
Approval of the Agenda 

• President Bowen  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Treasurer Lesman From Exec Senator 
Luna 

• Swearing in new officers 
o Senator Terry 
o Historian Faulk 
o VA 21 Rep Patterson 
o SAAC Rep Stafford 

• Presentation with Ashley Green about Longwood Recovers 
o Is this program that is offered at different schools? 

 Yes but it is a special grant program. Longwood’s has been active 
since 2013 

New Business 
• None 

Announcements 
• Elwood’s Cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays from 6-8 
• Campus rec will be having a 1 day pickleball tournament 
• Instead of filling out the non compliance form, you can call LUPD at 3052091 

 
Open Forum 

• What are the policies for students at the fitness center with face coverings and 
such? 

o You have to wear facemasks 24/7 unless they are on the treadmill or any 
other standing still workout equipment 

o Staff regulates this policy 
• Lobby day went well this morning, reps were very receptive with financial aid 
• We are working at getting lights installed behind the Landings in the overfill lots 



 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Covid spike is a major concern (58 current cases, 94 cumulative) 

o It’s not just off campus students, it’s staff, Moss, and Johns 
o We cannot loosen up the covid policy until we get through this spike 
o Covid has to be the first thing we all think about 

• Senator Peterson: Does student staff get vaccinated too? 
o Dr Pierson: They have not be included yet but it would be a very good idea 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Hang in there, peer persuasion is powerful 
• Thank you VA 21 Rep Patterson for Lobby Day 
• Today, Javion and the spirit committee will get some fun ideas rolling to do on 

brock commons 
• If you can please take the Step Up To Hazing canvas course and get your feedback 

on the modules, it would benefit greatly 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• I will be working with Social Media Chair Diala on updating the SGA website 
• Exec met with Pam Steele last night about her office, the Office of Student 

Conduct and Integrity, she will be coming in to present to SGA sometime soon. 
• If you are interested in any exec roles go talk to that person 

o   Vice President Bovat 
• First dining with the directors is tonight, let me know if you come up with any 

ideas 
o   Treasurer Lesman 

• SFC this Thursday at 4pm on Zoom! 
• I’m going to be holding Budget Information Sessions on Zoom in Mid-February 

o 2/16, 2/17, 2/18, 2/23 
o Attending one of these meetings is mandatory if an organization wants to 

request a starting budget for next year 
o Information on times will be coming out in the next week via LancerLink 

• If you are interested in running for treasurer please come talk to me! 
o   Historian Faulk 

• Congrats to the new positions installed today!  
• As everyone can see the COVID cases are dramatically climbing, but with that 

being said make sure you are prioritizing your health, and don’t forget to take care 
of your mental health as well!  

• 8 Clubs in the new organization process: 
o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Craft and Design Club 



o Film Club 
o Greeks for Change 
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers 
o ROTC Cadet Association: Constitution is under review   
o Sign Language Club 
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: Constitution is under 

review 
• One Club Amending their Constitution  
• Mandatory Meetings are still happening and a member of each organization must 

be present at one of those meetings! You need to RSVP on Lancer Link. Those 
dates are the following:  

o Thursday 1/28 at 4 pm 
o Monday 2/1 at 6 pm 
o Wednesday 2/3 at 7 pm 
o Thursday 2/11 at 3:30 pm. 

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello happy people! 
• Please reach out to CAPS if you need any help. Mental health comes first. 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• We have committee breakouts today  
o   Senator Luna 

• Take things one day at a time  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Feb 2nd, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Exec Senator Adams 
Approval of the Agenda 

• Sophomore Class President Austin  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator High From Treasurer 
Lesman 

• Row award is an SGA internal reward given to whoever is 
seen working had in their organization(s) on campus 

New Business 
• None 

Announcements 
• Contact LUPD instead of filing a non compliance form at 2091 
• Elwood’s Cabinet is open on Monday and Thursdays from 6-8 
• BSA is hosting a Black Lives Matter week next week to help spread awareness 

and history on the subject 
 

Open Forum 
• Health center isn't the fastest so how can kids not pick between going to class or 

staying safe? 
o If someone goes into the covid protocall, the student will get academic 

support. Academic support will be in contact with them  
• The Internet has been slower than usual this semester, who can we reach out to for 

help? 
o Call or email the help desk or shentel 

• Covid and the effects on students. Students are being blamed even though faculty 
and the university needs to be held accountable. Classrooms are not socially 
distanced and have 25 kids to a room. In order to get students to take 
responsibility, the professors and university needs to take responsibility as well 



o Matt McGregor: I am sure there are students and staff who take it less 
seriously than others. We all have to be intentional with socializing at this 
point of things. We are all in this together. We are not turning people away 
at the health center however we do prioritize students that have direct 
contact with a positive case if the health center is busy. 

o Dr. Pierson: None of the classrooms are different than what they were in 
the fall. If anything is concerning or different, please report the specific 
classroom number and class time.  

o Facility and staff do in fact get reported when they are not complying with 
covid guidelines. 

• How many feet apart do desks and students have to be in a classroom? 
o The governor put out 6 feet with social distancing. Most classrooms were 

originally at 8 feet. The fitness center is 10 feet. 
• Why do we only have a desk aid only 11-7 in Ark? No one answered the dispatch 

number when I tried calling after hours. 
o There should always be someone answering the number. We put together a 

plan that we thought would meet the needs of campus but we can look into 
fixing that 

• Planning some positive activities in the future is a good idea 
o Pairing with faculty and faculty senate and have a night where they connect 

with people in their majors over zoom one night 
• Advertise SGA with a banner to recruit new members for elections in March 
• Can we do something with the greenhouse on the backside of Jeffers? 

 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Thank you for the questions and concerns during open forum 
• It isn’t just students, it’s also faculty and staff 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Thank you for the questions and concerns during open forum 
• Thank you for so many of you who signed up for step up to hazing 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Stay focused with covid 
• Reach out to any of us if you are interested in an Exec position 
• We are going to write thank you notes to sign for the local hospital and health 

center  
o   Vice President Bovat 

• Nothing 
o   Treasurer Lesman 

• No SFC this week, we will be meeting next week 



• On Monday I approved a reallocation of $500 for SAAC to bring a virtual speaker 
to come talk to students 

• Currently we have allocated $567,445.60 for the 2020-21 Fiscal Year 
• Elections are right around the corner 

o If you are interested in running for Treasurer, reach out! 
• Enjoy the rest of your week! 

o   Historian Faulk 
• Happy groundhog day! 
• Office hours will be virtual until Wednesday, February 10th. The link:  

https://longwood-
edu.zoom.us/j/9540776607?pwd=V2lnRjRUZkJWUDg2YU9MSjFLTGRPUT09 
Meeting ID: 954 077 6607 
Passcode: 983226 

• 6 clubs in the new organization process:  
o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Greeks for Change 
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers 
o ROTC Cadet Association: Constitution is under review   
o Sign Language Club: Constitution is under review  
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: Constitution is under 

review 
• Have a great week! 

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People 
• YOU come first, if you need any help mentally, please reach out to a friend to talk 

to or CAPS 
• Keep elections on your mind 
• Thank you for all of the excuse notes 

 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• I hope your week is going well  
o   Senator Luna 

• Before you're a student, you are a human with emotions  
 

 

 

 

 

https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/9540776607?pwd=V2lnRjRUZkJWUDg2YU9MSjFLTGRPUT09
https://longwood-edu.zoom.us/j/9540776607?pwd=V2lnRjRUZkJWUDg2YU9MSjFLTGRPUT09


 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Feb 9th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Sophomore Class President Austin  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Petterson  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to SDIC Rep Jackson From Senator 
High 

New Business 
• Election Timeline 

o March 1st-15th, announcing elections + intent to run goes out 
o March 17th, mandatory campaign meeting 
o March 17th-24th, campaigning 
o March 23rd, presidential debate/SCP debate 
o March 24th-30th, polls open 
o March 31st, winners are announced 
o April 6th-9th, runoffs 
o April 12th-16th, transitions 
o April 20th, first new senate meeting 

Announcements 
• LUPD Number 2091 
• Elwood's Cabinet...Mondays and Tursdays from 6-8 

o Elections for exec are open 
• Publicity committee is putting on a fundraiser tomorrow from 12-2 with cookies 

on brock commons 
Open Forum 

• Are people allowed to bring food and drink to class? 
o It is up to the professor 

• It is important that we are transparent with the student body after the senate 
meeting. Is there a way we can have a weekly email or something? 

o We can post them on instagram for now on 



o We can also advertise the senate zoom link 
• Is there a way that SGA can meet in upchurch with groups of 10 in different 

rooms? 
o Committees meet in person?? 
o There are some rooms we can’t use because they are already occupied. It is 

tough to break people up without having them feel left out 
• Super Bowl weekend feedback 

o Flyers looked really good and it was a good idea to have many different 
looking flyers 

• The greenhouse on Jeffers is too far gone for repairs however, we can put 
something “green” there like a garden (Per Jessie Z from honors) 

• Dining with directors 
o Made to order omelet sandwiches are back in dhall along with togo boxes 
o There is new pizza at dhall 
o Talks for the Pod to open earlier 

• What are the guidelines for wearing masks in class? 
o If anyone is uncomfortable in class, they need to speak up in the moment 

 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Covid numbers have dropped a lot. Thank you students 
• Thank you for everyone who contributed to the safe super bowl event 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Citizen leader awards have gone live this week and will be open for the next 

couple weeks 
• Thank you all for enrolling in StepUp the hazing 

 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• Thank you for approving election timeline 
• Town halls are coming up, let me know if anyone is interested in helping out 

o Transparency between students and staff 
o Guest policy 
o Future of Longwood’s diversity plan 

• Reconation and instalment ceremony is trying to get planned in person 
o   Vice President Bovat 

• Let me know about concerns for dining with directors 
• Let me know if you are interested for Vice President 
• New initiative: Meeting with the Dean of Education and the Director of OPS to try 

and find a way to reduce additional costs students are required to pay in order to 
attain admittance to Teacher Prep and licensure. 



 
o   Treasurer Lesman 

• New Lancers Connect will be coming to SFC on Thursday 
o Will be held over Zoom at 4 

• There are four dates for the Mandatory Meeting Informationals about budgets, you 
need to RSVP on LancerLink to the session you want to attend 

o They will be on February 16 @5:30, 17 @5:00, 18 @1:00, and 23 @5:30 
all on Zoom 

o After the meeting the person who attended will be sent the budget packet to 
begin filling out 

o The deadline to submit a budget is February 28 at midnight 
• If you’re interested in running for treasurer please come talk to me! 

o   Historian Faulk 
• 2 clubs are talking to me 
• Let me know if you are interested in my position 

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People! 
• Your mental health comes first before anything else! 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Next week I will have more details on the retreat 
• Committee breakouts today 
• Reachout to me for my position  

o   Senator Luna 
• I will be picking up the initiative to work with financial aid office for tutorial 

videos in Spanish  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Feb 16th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• CBE Rep Hamby  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Griffin  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Fresh Class President Clark From 
SDCI Rep Jackson 

New Business 
• Nothing 

Announcements 
• LUPD Number 2091 
• Elwoods Cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays from 6-8 
• Basketball competition 

o Sign up by Feb 19th at midnight 
• NPHC is having their first activity hour tomorrow at 7pm 
• Sophomore Class council is going a zoom tonight 6:30-7:30 

 

Open Forum 
• Painted banner (for elections) examples in senate group chat 
• Scarves update 

o They are ordered 
o No specific day yet 
o Everyone is getting one 
o 2020 scarf 
o Will students online get one? 

 Not shipped to them but they would be able to come to campus to 
pick them up 

o December Grads? 
 Same sort of deal as the students online 

• Publicity committee update 



o Placed an order for 200 beanies (2 kinds of beanies) 
o Placed an order for 500 stickers 

• Putting out things on social media for St. Patricks day like we did for the Super 
Bowl 

o Prizes? 
 Amazon, Walmart, Bandinos gift card 
 Longwood merch basket 
 Night at a fire pit with President Reveley 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Expecting weather Thursday and Friday 

o Worse than last weekend 
• Doing well with Covid numbers and they have leveled off 
• When a student gets tested, the health center must go through a procedure of 

contact tracing no matter what orgs the student is involved in 
• It is to early to call graduation 
• President's office was contacted and they may need some volunteers for data 

collecting 
o   Cheryl Steele 

• Nominate people for citizen leader awards 
• Last call to complete StepUp to hazing 

o Winners announced at the end of the week 
• Give thought for what positions you want to run for on SGA 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Lighting on Stubbs lawn will be taken from prior year reserves and will add lights 
to the volleyball court and the grass area directly in front of Stubbs 

• If you are interested in running for Exec reach out and learn more! 
o   Vice President Bovat 

• Meeting with Dean of the education department and director of OPS Thursday 
• Please vote on the GroupMe poll  
• Send me dining concerns  
• Dining with the Directors meeting next week 
• Feedback on the new way of doing docket 
• Reach out to me if interested in my position  

o   Treasurer Lesman 
• We will be having SFC this week 

o USAB is coming for a reallocation 
• I approved SEAL for a reallocation of $800 for their Anti-bullying Campaign 



• I am holding budget info sessions this week if your organization would like to 
request a starting budget for next year. The Treasurer and/or President should 
RSVP on LancerLink prior to attending. 

o Today @ 5:30 
o Wednesday @ 5:00 
o Thursday @ 1:00 
o Next Tuesday @ 5:30 

• Reach out if you’re interested in running for Treasurer or have questions 
• Office hours are on Zoom this week, link will be in the minutes 

o   Historian Faulk 
• 6 clubs in the new organization process 

o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Greeks for Change: the constitution is under review  
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers 
o ROTC Cadet Association: presenting  
o Sign Language Club: Constitution is under review  
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: presenting 

• Process is now on google docs for a fast turnaround time 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People 
• Senate, we have all been doing a good job with contributing during meetings. Lots 

of good ideas have been brought to the plate in the past couple meetings. Keep up 
the good work 

• I added a question to the excuse note asking for your position on senate 
• Mental health always comes first. If you are in want/need of professional help, 

please reach out to CAPS here at Longwood 
 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

•  Nothing 
o   Senator Luna 

• Meeting with funding traid office to continue with the FASA initiative 
• You are a human before you're a student and please work with your emotions  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
Feb 23rd, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Senator Peterson  
Approval of the Agenda 

• SDIC Rep Jackson 

Special Orders of the Day 
o   ROW Award Presented to Junior President Spitler From 
Fresh President Clark 

• Bettie Mitchell with financial aid 
o March 1st is the deadline for the FAFSA 
o Not award students until the last week of May 
o Email: finaid@longwood.edu 
o If you go to the financial aid webpage, you can upload documents to us 

securely instead of emailing us 
o How does covid affect the financial aid package and how does it affect the 

upcoming year? 
 All colleges are getting additional funding due to covid. Once we get 

the money, we will decide what to do with it. I would expect we will 
know more about it sometime in March. It will come through your 
student account 

o For seniors, are we expected to file a FAFSA? 
 If you are wanting to use a federal graduate loan, then yes 

o How does using financial aid for summer classes work? 
 If you are enrolled in 6 credits in the summer, we will reward you 

with aid (loans). Rewarding will start April 18th. It can be as many 
credits as you would like, it has to be at least 6 

o Virginia just passed a bill allowing DACA students to be able to accept 
student aid. How will this work with Longwood’s DACA students? 

 We have not had a chance to discuss that yet. When I find out 
information about it, I will tell Exec Senator Luna about it 

o Do internships count? 
 Yes 



o Does financial aid only work if the class is through Longwood? 
 Yes 

New Business 
• None 

Announcements 
• 2091 LUPD Number 
• Elwood’s cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays 6-8 
• 4v4 dodgeball tournament-3/7 thru 3/25 
• 3v3 sand volleyball tournament- one day (3/5) starting at 4 
• Publicity committee is tabling again on march 3rd 12-2 we’re giving out beanies 

and stickers 
• Execs are making videos about our respective positions and posting them on our 

Instagram 
• This Wednesday at 5pm ASIA will be holding our second meeting of the semester 

on zoom to talk about anti-Asian racism that has increased since the pandemic. 
Everyone is welcome to join our zoom meeting 

 
Open Forum 

• We should do a publicity event for financial aid because the FAFSA closes in a 
week 

• Can the POD open up sooner on weekdays? 
o Vice President Bovat will talk about it during dining with the directors 

tonight 
 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• How can we reintroduce the Longwood experience for students? 

o It’s been hard for transfers however Longwood has done a good job for 
previewing what a “normal” year would be like 

o A good time to start some new traditions 
• Joan Brock Center will begin to be built where the tennis courts are in front of 

Moss 
o   Cheryl Steele 

• Shoutout to all the students who volunteered over the weeked delivering food 
• Volunteers for the St. Patricks Day giveaways event and making a flyer showing 

what Longwood is about to new students 
• Winners of StepUp to Hazing 

o Jack Van Straten and Social Media Chair Diala 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• Refocusing efforts towards diversity statements, both student and university 



• Will be working with Senator Terry on the resolution to the university 
• Cheryl and I will be finishing the election timeline tomorrow  
• I will be going home Thursday and won't be back until the following Friday  

o   Vice President Bovat 
• Update on Teacher Prep funding initiative: 

o Apply to Office of Teacher Prep through a scholarship program 
o First attempts will be paid for but if you fail you pay again 
o 1-time donation but will likely be recurring  
o There is money around...just ask and talk to faculty about different ways to 

fund things! :)  
• Dining with Directors tonight. I’ll be back with updates next week! 

o   Treasurer Lesman 
• No SFC this week 
• In SFC last week we approved a reallocation of $6,330 for the Upchurch Student 

Advisory Board for virtual and distanced programming 
• There are two more Budget Info Sessions happening this week on Zoom 

o Today, Tuesday, February 23rd at 5:30PM 
o Thursday, February 25th at 1:00PM 
o Make sure the president or treasurer RSVPs on LancerLink prior to 

attending 
• I’ve pushed back the budget deadline; they are now due to me by email at the 

latest Friday, March 5th by midnight 
• If you are interested in running for treasurer reach out 
•  Have a good week! 

o   Historian Faulk 
• 4 new clubs are starting in the new organization process this week. Here are the 

clubs: 
o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Greeks for Change: the constitution is under review  
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers: the constitution is under review  
o ROTC Cadet Association: presenting  
o Sign Language Club: presenting 
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: presenting 
o Business Leaders of America: forming the constitution  
o CLASP ( Collaborating with Lancers for Academic Success Programs): 

forming the constitution  
o Longwood Logistics and SCM: forming the constitution  
o The Wood: forming the constitution  

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello happy people 
• Nothing much 
• Keep an eye out on your mental health! 



Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Committee breakouts today  
o   Senator Luna 

• In processes of arranging a time and date for the meeting with financial aid  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 

March  2nd, 2021 
  

Approval of the Minutes 

• SDIC Rep Jackson  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Peterson  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator Brown From JCP Spitler  
New Business 

• None 
Announcements 

• LUPD 2091 
• Elwoods cabinet is open Monday and Thursdays 6-8 

o Applications to be on the board are open until March 5th 
• VA21 meeting March 11th, 7pm. Going over everything that happened in 2021 
• The Publicity Committee handing out beanies and stickers on brock commons in 

front of library from 12-2 
• NPHC family feud at 6pm tomorrow (zoom link in minutes) 

 

Open Forum 
• Admissions is at an important time of the year. The magic of Longwood is being 

on campus and seeing it in person. Admissions has a modeled room in Johns (205) 
for new students to go into and see. Admissions is taking the stairwell to the room 
in groups of 10, all masked. Students are concerned because off campus students 
can visit the room but other Longwood students can not visit friends in other 
dorms. 

o The difference between the visitors seeing the room and the students 
visiting other dorms is that the visitors are in and out quickly. The virus 
will not be spread that way. 

• Why are professors allowed to assign work that is due on our spring break days? 



o Dr. P: The university is open on the days but as far as classes and 
assignments, they should have not had them due on those days. It will be 
brought up in faculty senate 

o Try emailing your department chairs about the specific professor 
• What is the purpose of lankford now since we have Upchurch built now? 

o Brock experience is in that building along with the child development 
center on the bottom floor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Shared in open forum 

o   Cheryl Steele 
•  Citizen Leader Awards nominations deadline is next Monday, March 8.  Please 

nominate students, faculty and staff you feel are deserving.  See the QR code on 
the flyer on the SGA website home page: http://www.longwoodsga.com/. 

• Please check out the No Spring Break, No Problem activities being sponsored this 
week; information posted on SGA instagram and available on the SGA website.  

• Thanks to: Natalya and Javion for volunteering to help with the St. Patrick’s Day 
giveaway and to Emmanuel for developing the SGA flyer for new students 

• Kudos to the Publicity Committee for their work on the beanies and stickers 
project—good luck with the giveaway tomorrow on Brock Commons, 12-2pm! 

• SGA Elections—please consider running for a position for 2021-22 and please 
publicize the opportunity to your constituents.   

• Link to the Intent to Run form: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVEE-hIPpYfIDCw-
BdVWwQvMAZAofyoHSGLwgyPbcqIZJ5Bw/viewform?usp=sf_link 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Student Diversity and Inclusion statement done by next week 
o Senator Terry and I will be working on it 

• Share the intent to run form  
o   Vice President Bovat 

• Dining with directors 
o Seating in Moes and CFA cannot be opened up yet. It is a brand issue 
o POD hours will be looked at to open early 

http://www.longwoodsga.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVEE-hIPpYfIDCw-BdVWwQvMAZAofyoHSGLwgyPbcqIZJ5Bw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfVEE-hIPpYfIDCw-BdVWwQvMAZAofyoHSGLwgyPbcqIZJ5Bw/viewform?usp=sf_link


o Nugget night every other Friday in D Hall 
• Talk to me about vice president 

o   Treasurer Lesman 
• We will be having SFC this Thursday at 4pm on Zoom 
• Budgets are due to me by Friday, March 5th at Midnight! 
• If you are interested in running for treasurer come talk to me 

o   Historian Faulk 
•  7 clubs are in the new organization club-making process, 1 new organization is 

merging with a current club to make one Sign Language club.  
o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Greeks for Change: the constitution is under review  
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers: the constitution is under review  
o ROTC Cadet Association: presenting  
o Sign Language Club: merging with another ASL club  
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: presenting 
o Business Leaders of America: forming the constitution  
o CLASP ( Collaborating with Lancers for Academic Success Programs): 

forming the constitution  
o Longwood Logistics and SCM: forming the constitution  
o The Wood: forming the constitution  

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People 
• We are halfway done with the semester, keep up the good work! 

 
 
 
 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Squaring away the retreat  
o   Senator Luna 

• Meeting with financial aid next week to continue my initiative  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
March 9th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Senator Jones  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Jones  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to BSA Rep Lucas From Senator 
Brown 

New Business 
• Voting on Diversity and Inclusion Statement presented by President Bowen: 

An Affirmation 
As we develop the citizen leaders of tomorrow, 

•  We commit to the genuine acceptance of diversity, and the 
valuing of equity, inclusion, and social justice 

•  We recognize that equal access and opportunity in all aspects 
of campus life is essential 

• We will engage in the practices of civility, accountability, and 
ethical behavior 

• We will work together to remove barriers and promote a 
culture of inclusivity, compassion, and mutual respect. 

In the spirit of shared responsibility, we encourage every Longwood 
University student to help make our campus a welcoming place for 
all. 

 Senator Kante: Was this framework to make a statement for the 
Asian community or is it more for diversity in general? 



• President Bowen: It is more of a general umbrella. We are 
going to come out with a statement to the Asian community 

 BSA Rep Lucas: BSA has a concern that this keeps happening where 
the statement constantly needs to be changed. What makes this 
statement better than the last one? 

• President Bowen: Making the statement longer and more 
thought out was a number one priority. I wanted this to be a 
statement that we all stand by and support. 

 Senator Terry: Can multiple organizations be represented in this 
statement? 

• President Bowen: Yes, I agree. I plan on making a resolution 
with all of the minority orgs 

 
Motion was approved to to fast track the statement and the motion passed.   
The statement will be shared and published broadly in various formats.   
 

Announcements 
• Elwood’s Cabinet is open 6-8pm Mondays and Thursdays. 
• March 11th--VA21 zoom; open to all students; contact VA21Rep Patterson for 

information. 
• Campus Rec is hiring for the next year 2021-2022 

o Front desk, assistants, trainers and more. Applications are due March 26th 
and can be found on Lancer Link. 

• March 15th--SAAC is hosting a Longwood graduate guest speaker to talk about 
mental health; watch for publicity. 

• Next Monday at 7pm the College Democrats will be hosting Delegate Sam 
Rasoul, candidate for Lt. Governor, for a town hall where he will be talking about 
his plans for Virginia and answering questions from Longwood Students. 

Open Forum 
• Question about recent changes in CDC regulations for persons who have been 

vaccinated. Dr. Pierson noted that weekly email messages (typically on 
Thursdays) include any updates to Longwood’s regulations.   

• Is there a way RCL student staff can go home over Easter--if scheduled for work, 
it is difficult to get a replacement.  

o Dr. P will look into the current policy.  
• VP Bovat would like to create a Graduation gown passdowns/donations initiative 

o Reach out to the Senior Class Council 
o JCP Spitler and Transfer Rep Bender are willing to help 

• BSA Rep Lucas and Senator Peterson are working with Susan Sullivan to plan the 
St. Patrick’s Day campaign 

o Start on the Monday - Friday 



o Take pictures of certain things and post it with a hashtag.  Ideas to turn it 
into a class competition. 

  
 
 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Great job with Covid cases (2 active) 
• Most of faculty, staff, and student workers have been vaccinated 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Citizen Leader Award nominations closed Monday. Recipients will be announced 

on April 18th. 
• It is very encouraging to see so many students outside hanging out and 

connecting  in the nice weather. 
• Deadline for the SGA Elections Intent to Run is this coming Monday. Please 

consider running and encourage others as well.   
• Exec and Advisor evaluations coming up again later this month; details to be 

shared by Exec Senators Luna and Scott.   
• Question for consideration: What can SGA do to help first year students get 

excited for the fall and next year? 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• Thank you for supporting the Diversity and Inclusion Statement. 
• We need more applicants for SGA elections.  
• Election Timeline 

o March 1st-15th, announcing elections + intent to run goes out 
o March 17th, mandatory campaign meeting 
o March 17th-24th, campaigning 
o March 23rd, Presidential debate/SCP debate 
o March 24th-30th, polls open 
o March 31st, winners are announced 
o April 6th-9th, runoffs 
o April 12th-16th, transitions 
o April 20th, first new Senate meeting  

o   Vice President Bovat 
• Come to me if you’re interested in Vice President 

o   Treasurer Lesman 
• No SFC this week 

o Myself and Vice-Treasurer Jones will be working on preparing things for 
the budget sessions happening on March 19th, 20th, 26th, 27th 



• Last week in SFC we approved a reallocation for Lancer Productions of $19,800 
for their Spring Weekend programming 

• If you are interested in running for Treasurer come and talk to me 
• Have a good week! 

o   Historian Faulk 
• SGA Exec is currently working to edit the Constitution and allow fewer senators 

to review the constitutions that way we can move clubs through the process faster 
• New Constitution will be sent out in the GroupMe this week   
• 7 clubs are in the new organization process, 1 new organization is merging with a 

current club to make one Sign Language club 
o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Greeks for Change: the Constitution is under review  
o Longwood Pokemon Trainers: the Constitution is under review  
o ROTC Cadet Association: presenting  
o Sign Language Club: merging with another ASL club  
o (AMPK) for Medical and Performance Kinesiology: presenting 
o Business Leaders of America: forming the constitution  
o CLASP ( Collaborating with Lancers for Academic Success Programs): 

forming the Constitution  
o Longwood Logistics and SCM: forming the Constitution  
o The Wood: forming the Constitution  

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People 
• Sign up to run for an SGA position. Due by next Monday. Link will be in minutes 

email 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams 
• Committee breakouts today 
• Retreat will be on March 30th  

o   Senator Luna 
• Met with Katie in Financial Aid. We’re working on the tutorial video in Spanish 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 

March 16th, 2021 
  

Approval of the Minutes 

• FCP Clark  
Approval of the Agenda 

• VA21 Rep Patterson  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator Baffour From BSA Rep 
Lucas 

• Presentation from Dean Roberts w/ Greenwood library updates 
o The library’s response to student needs regarding Covid protocols, 

streaming video, digital newspaper access, furniture, luminette glasses and 
Southside Reads 

o Covid-19 (nothing has changed) 
 Social distancing, contactless checkout option, cleaning rotation and 

individual study rooms 
o Streaming video 

 Kanopy, academic video online (new), docuseek (new), sage 
knowledge (new), films on demand 

 Usuage has exploded and expanded 
 
 

o Digital newspaper access 
 The New York Times 
 The Wall Street Journal 
 Bought hundreds of new ebooks during covid 

o Furniture 
 We have renovated and now have new furniture, mainly in the 

commons 
o Luminette Glasses (2 pairs) 

 Light put in glasses. It puts light onto your face 
 Helps sleep better 
 Helps depression 



 Makes you happier 
o Southside Reads 

 Book club 
 Mostly online 
 Every month has a book theme 
 Can find it on the library webpage 

o Paint a mural on the side of the library? 
 It would be fun and interesting 

o After students graduate, will they have access to online material? 
 They will for a little while (couple months) 

o Link the library database to the campus database? 
 We can look into that. Library to canvas 
 There is a library instructor linked to each major 

• Presentation from Provost Smith w/ questions and concerns about mental 
health days 

o This has been quite a difficult year, especially for college students 
o Thank you SGA for your leadership to the students throughout this 
o We are working with you for ways to bring campus enrichment back to life 

 
 

o What was the experience for students on March 1st (1st mental health day)? 
 Students had quizzes, papers and assignments due on that day 
 A student had class on March 1st 

o I (Provost Smith) will address these concerns to faculty senate to make sure 
it does not happen again on April 1st and 2nd 

o Students should have lancer days/excused absence health days throughout a 
“normal” semester 

New Business 
• Voting on revision to the constitution 

o What is was: 
 6. The club/organization’s constitution will then go to the SGA 

office to be read, edited, and signed by at least 5 Senate members. 
 7. The club/organization will then be provided the Senate’s 

suggestions. 
 8. The club/organization is required to present to the Assistant 

Director of Student Clubs and Organizations and the SGA Historian. 
 9. Upon attaining the final constitution, the SGA Historian will 

present the document to the SGA Senate for approval. 
o What we will change it to: 

 6. The club/organization’s constitution will be reviewed and edited 
via an electronic document by the SGA Historian, 2 members of the 
Historian Committee, and the Director of the University Center and 
Student Activities. 



 7. Delete 
 8. (new 7.) The club/organization will make a presentation to the 

SGA Historian and the Director of the University Center and Student 
Activities. 

 8. . Upon attaining the final constitution, the SGA Historian will 
present the document to the SGA Senate for questions and approval. 

 10. becomes 9. 
o We are doing this because it is hard for clubs to go through the process 

during Covid with everything online. It will get clubs in and out faster. It is 
long overdue 

o Revision passed 
Announcements 

• LUPD number 2091 
• Elwoods’ cabinet is open Monday and Thursdays from 6-8 

o Just got new exec board for next year 
• NPHC is hosting a career service speaker tomorrow via zoom 

o Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc  
o Instagram @LongwoodZphib 
o Wednesday Event for Wealth and Success 

https://forms.gle/rVgUBX8jtqv7mn8q6 
• Senior class will be celebrating 60 days until tastle turn on Thursday and also 

hosting a dinner. Tune into the instagram on Thursday for giveaways and 
announcements! 

 
Open Forum 

•  Vice President Bovat, Transfer Rep Bender and Junior Class President Spitler 
meeting after senate to approach the initiative for the donation of caps and gowns 

• Farmville does not offer rape kits. Does anyone want to start an initative with 
Junior Class President Spitler to get rape kits to Farmville 

o VA21 Rep Patterson will help 
• Can the 2hr parking visitor spots at the library have their signs redone? The signs 

are small and are hard to see (along with the gym) 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• St. Patrick's day event prizes 

o Sit around the fire pit with the president 
• The Board of Visitors would like to recognize faculty and staff that have stood out 

to help out during Covid 
• SGA, you as student leaders have made a huge difference on this campus during 

Covid 
• Longwood has a lot of resources to help out with getting the rape kits to Farmville 



o   Cheryl Steele 
• I appreciate the conversation about the rape kits topic 
• Appload SGA on passing the affirmation for Diversity and Inclusion 

o Standard part of the SGA agenda? So there is broad knowledge of it 
• Appload Natalyia and Javion for their work on St. Patrick's day event 
• I’m excited for elections 

 
Executive Reports 

o   President Bowen 
• Around 40 people are running for various positions in senate.  
• Mandatory Campaign meeting for those running tomorrow via zoom at 3pm and at 

6pm. 
• Candidates can expect an email from me tonight with info on timelines 
• Reminder: We do not have senate next week but we will be having the Presidential 

and Senior Class Presidential debates in place and you are still required to attend.  
• Met with Dean Fraley, Student Diversity and Inclusion Statement update is going 

through the process to be implemented into the student handbook 
• In the process of setting up a meeting with all the parties involved to begin work 

on the resolution. Updates to come! 
o   Vice President Bovat 

• I do not have anything this week 
o   Treasurer Lesman 

• SFC will be meeting this week via Zoom 
o No presenters 
o We will be doing some budget training 

• Budget sessions are starting on this weekend on Friday and Saturday, the last day 
will be next Friday 

o   Historian Faulk 
• Approval of ROTC Cadet Association and The Association for Medical and 

Performance Kinesiology (AMPK) 
• 7 Clubs in the new organization process  

• Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
• Greeks for Change: the constitution is under review  
• Longwood Pokemon Trainers: the constitution is under review  
• Business Leaders of America: forming the constitution  
• CLASP ( Collaborating with Lancers for Academic Success Programs): 

forming the constitution  
• Longwood Logistics and SCM: forming the constitution  
• The Wood: forming the constitution  

 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People! 
• Thank you for all of your intent to run form submissions! 



• Tune in to the president’s debate next Tuesday at 3:45 
Executive Senator Reports 

o   Senator Adams 
• Retreat is on March 30th (week after debate week)  
• All wins no losses 

o   Senator Luna 
• I spoke to financial aid and the information will be posted next semester about 

undocumented people wanted aid 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
April 6th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• JCP Spitler  
Approval of the Agenda 

• SCP Austin  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to Senator Terry From Senator 
Baffour 

• Swearing in new officers 
o Treasurer Jones 
o Senior Class President Lewis 

New Business 
• Budget readings 

o Voting for approvals and appeals are next week 
Announcements 

• Elwoods cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays from 6-8 
• On the 14th, the junior class council is hosting a car smash on Lankford 11-2 

 

Open Forum 
• Dean Roberts and Vice President Bovat decided to do a mural on the library 

wall facing brock 
• Putting something in the patch of grass between brock and the library 

 

Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Excited to see the announcement that graduation will be in person this year on 

May 15th 



o 2 guests per person along with pictures and visits at the president’s house 
on the 16th 
o   Cheryl Steele 

• Good to see everyone in person 
• Shoutout to SFC for the budgets 
• Shoutout to the class of ‘24 for their social media campaign 
• Citizen leader awards will be next Sunday on social media 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Exec transitions next Monday 
• Senate transitions next Tuesday 
• Budget final readings and next Tuesday 
• Reps, reach out to Secretary Boyle about who will be your new rep next year 
• The resolution will be presented to senate and passed in the coming weeks 

o   Vice President Bovat 
• Flyers slideshow next year before senate starts with music 

o   Treasurer Jones 
• We have SFC this week 

o   Historian Faulk 
• Congrats to everyone elected and to Lauren Bender! 
• 8 new orgs right now 

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People 
• Reps, reach out to me with who will be representing your organization next year 
• Nice seeing everyone in person 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Thank you for your participation in the retreat last week 
• Evaluations will be sent out within the next hour  

o   Senator Luna 
• Get evaluations done  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
April 13th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Treasurer Jones  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Treasurer Jones   
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented by Senator Terry 
• Approval of new clubs 

o Greeks for Change 
 Approved 

o The Wood 
 Approved 

• President Reveley  
o Thank you everybody at Longwood, but SGA in particular, for being 

leaders all year 
o Thank you President Bowen for your leadership 
o Proud of SGA and everyone for how you all have dealt with this pandemic 
o The end of this pandemic is on the horizon 

 
 
 

o What tradition did you miss the most this year, President Reveley? 
 Graduation, the holiday dinner, Oktoberfest and Spring Weekend, 

my kids have missed the booths 
o For graduation, why can’t we spread out more to have more guests per 

family? 
 We are already using a lot more land than we have in the past 

o Will faculty be able to go to graduation? 
 We are still working that out 

o Key to success in life? 
 How well you work with others and working hard 

o Do you see us being able to move back to our traditions next year? 



 Yes I really do (x3) 
o Will students still be ankle to go on zoom in the fall if they are 

comfortable? 
 TBD. It depends on a couple factors with state regulations 

New Business 
• Voting on budgets 

o Budgets for the 2021-2022 school year have been Approved  
Announcements 

• Elwoods cabinet is open Monday and Thursdays from 6-8 
• Junior Class Council car smash is now on Friday due to rain tomorrow. Lankford 

from 11-2 
• Lancer lunatics is giving out stuff for Autism Awareness month on April 21st 

11:30-2 on Lankford 
Open Forum 

• Commonwealth of VA attorney contacted us to come speak to us to collaborate 
with us with a sane nurse 

 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Thank you President Reveley for coming in today 
• Thank you Brandon for everything you have done this year 
• Thank you Cheryl Steele for everything you have done, especially with filling in 

for the fiscal tech 
• Thank you to the Exec board 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Thank you SGA as a whole 
• Thank you to the Exec board 
• Thank you Brandon for everything you’ve done 
• Citizen leader awards are being announced this Sunday at 4pm. It is virtual 

Executive Reports 
o   President Bowen 

• Resolution with Senator Terry and I will be passed to new senate 
• Everything we have accomplished this year 
• Thank you to everyone and Kyle Rollins for a great year 

o   Vice President Bovat 
• Thank you Claire for everything you did for the treasurer position 
• Thank you everyone for this year 

o   Treasurer Jones 
• Increased the GSA hours from 5-6 
• Made allocations for Ambassadors, Senior Class Council, and Lancer Productions 

last week 



o   Historian Faulk 
• Congrats to Greeks for Change and The Wood  
• Download the Walmart app for the Covid vaccine 
• 4 clubs in the process 

o Black Bull Investment Club: Constitution is under review   
o Business Leaders of America: forming the constitution  
o CLASP ( Collaborating with Lancers for Academic Success Programs): 

forming the constitution  
o Longwood Logistics and SCM: presenting 

• Thank you everyone for this year 
• Good luck to the next exec board I can’t wait to see what you accomplish! 

o   Secretary Boyle 
• Hello Happy People! 
• Thank you all for such an amazing year 
• Can't wait to get started for next year 

Executive Senator Reports 
o   Senator Adams 

• Congrats for this year 
• Good job to all of the committees this year 
• Thank you all for coming out to the retreats  

o   Senator Luna 
• Thank you everyone for this opportunity this year 
• SGA taught me that no matter what you do, it is important no matter what  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Student Government Association 
Senate Meeting 
April 20th, 2021 

  
Approval of the Minutes 

• Senator Spitler  
Approval of the Agenda 

• Senator Lesman  
Special Orders of the Day 

o   ROW Award Presented to President Patterson From Senator 
Lesman  

• Reading of “A Citizen Leader Pledge” from Vice President Bovat and Senator 
Lesman 

• Swearing in of new officers 
• Nominations for Executive Senator 

o Senator Spitler 
o Senator Griffin 

New Business 
• Voting and swearing in of new officers 

o Executive Senator Lucas 
o Executive Senator Spitler 

 
Announcements 

• Elwood's Cabinet is open Mondays and Thursdays from 6pm-8pm 
• Breakfast for dinner at D-Hall on April 27th 4pm-7pm. It is also free to all 

students 
• HLA is having a cookout in Blackwell Ballroom this Saturday from 1pm-3pm 
• Lancer Productions is having a movie night at 8pm this Thursday on Stubbs Lawn, 

Jumanji. RSVP on Lancer Link 
Open Forum 

• Talking to the assistant vice president of relations to get in contact with alum to 
pass down their caps and gowns 

• Vice President Bovat is working on getting fees covered for teaching students 
• The office of sustainability is poor at getting back to people and takes a long time. 

Is there someone I can contact? 



o David Love 
Orders of the Day 
Advisors’ Reports 

o   Tim Pierson 
• Congrats to new senate and new exec 
• It is going to be a fun year to reintroducing to the new freshmen what Longwood 

is all about 
• This year has wrapped up really strong 
• Good luck on your finals 

o   Cheryl Steele 
• Congrats to new senate and new exec 
• Your voices are important and you speak for all students on campus 
• Looking forward to working with all of you 
• Citizen Leaders gave a special award to the campus for making it through a tough 

year 
Executive Reports 

o   President Patterson 
• Hello all I am so excited that you all give me the opportunity to serve as your 

Student body president. This will be a crucial year for Longwood as we will be re-
installing our historic traditions and returning back to in person classes. Everyone 
of you will have an important role to play in this transition and we look forward as 
an executive board and senate in working with all students, and organizations 
across campus in making this year one of great importance and innovation.  

o   Vice President Bovat 
• I am so excited to get to work with all of you for this upcoming year! 

Congratulations on being elected to your positions, you all deserve it and I’m 
excited to see what we accomplish. Welcome to SGA! 

o   Treasurer Jones 
• Hi everyone, thank you all so much for coming today and being a part of SGA. I 

have some business to take care today.  
1. Outdoor club for $976 for new gear and equipment.  
2. WMLU about $33,000 so they can run and start collaborating and utilizing studios 

to their full potential and equipment replacement. 
• If yall have any questions please feel free to talk to me at any time!  

 
o   Historian Bender 

• Hi Everyone!  
• My name is Lauren Bender, I am majoring in  Elementary Education and will be a 

Junior next year.  Last semester I was the Transfer Rep. and I am super excited to 
be on SGA for a second year.  

• We will be going into the 2021-2022 school year with five organizations going 
through the club process.   



• Minority Investment Club is going to be presenting today- Desmond Hester 
o   Secretary Boyle 

• Hello Happy People! 
• My name is Nathan Boyle and I am a rising junior. This is my second term as 

Executive Secretary. I’m involved with a lot on campus and if you need 
ANYTHING, business or personal, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. I’m 
excited to get to know all of you. 

• Please text me your names and numbers so I can create a groupme. I would love to 
have all of your numbers by the weekend 

• Good to see new faces. I am really Excited to get going next semester 
• Attendance Policy: 

o If you can not make a meeting, please fill out the excuse form that I send 
out every Monday. Meetings are mandatory and must be your top priority 

o Absence from 25% of the mandatory meetings and events can result in 
impeachment (Section 1.02 of bylaws) 

o I will send out a warning after the second absence 
• Become familiar with our constitution and bylaws on the SGA website. I will also 

include links in the minutes email 
 


